San Francisco Bicycle Advisory Committee
Approved Meeting minutes
25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 345, San Francisco, CA 94102. for information, call Larry Chinn at (415)476-8646, larry_chinn@yahoo.com

Wednesday, April 21, 1999, City Hall, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlet Place, Room 408.

Present: Suzanne Richter, James Morrison, Pi Ra, Larry Chinn, John Matthew, Lawrence Li, Larry Arndt, Adam Gubser DPT, Alex Lansberg, Ted Thomas, Manito Velasco DPT. Absent: Susan Hester.
  
1. 6:10PM Called Meeting to Order & Adopted Agenda
2. Approved minutes form March 1999
3. Administrative Business: Elected Lawrence Li as Recording Secretary
4. Policy, Planning, Legislation & Development (PPL&D) Subcommittee Report
1. Bike Lanes
1. Approved Bike Lane changes on 16th Street, east of Caltrain Crossing
2. Approved possible new bike lanes on Evans St and Hunters Point Blvd. & Innes Ave.(route 68 east of 3rd street to Hunters Point Shipyard)
3. Tabled possible new bike lanes on Cabrilo St (Arguello Bl-LaPlaya St) - Cost Effectiveness
2. Approved 9th St/Division St Intersection - Right-only turn lane, according to submitted plans with additional physical barrier in the island to prevent unauthorized turns.
3. Approved date and time of next PPL&D Subcommittee Meeting. May 5, 1999, 1660 Mission St rm 2001
4. BART or Caltrain Bike Station. Passed motion to recommend returning BART Bike Station funding. BART Bicycle Coordinator, Jill Keimach, responded to the March 17, 1999 BAC recommendation that any proposed bike station be placed in a centrally-located downtown location, such as Powell or Montgomery BART Street stations. BART responded that the proposed bike station would not be possible because BART to plans to use the tunnel to Yerba Buena Gardens in Powell Station. This removes the space that the proposed bike was to occupy. Line Managers could not find alternative sites in any of the Market Street BART stations. BAC members re-emphasized that a bike station must serve as a centralized, downtown transportation hub for multiple types of bicyclists: commuters, industry, recreation, and tourists. DPT staff and BAC members expressed concern that a 16th street location would not demonstrate effective use of grant funds. DPT staff indicated that revising the grant to transfer the funds from BART to Caltrain would take time and cost administrative time that has not been budgeted.
5. Tabled for next meeting: Market/Octavia to 8th St tow zones
5. Administrative Notes
1. Next month's agenda will be structured with a consent agenda
2. May 18 is Bike to Work Day
3. May 8 is the tour of Palo Alto bicycle amenities. Meet at 10AM at the 4th St Caltrain station.
6. Public Comment
1. Steven Casey attended a Golden Gate National Recreation Area hearing concerning four potential plans for the Presidio and requested a BAC letter and representing the needs of bicyclists. He noted that there was a lack of bicyclist representation at the hearing. This issue will be added to the PPL&D agenda.
7. Transit Reports: Caltrain always exceeds onboard capacity during commute times creating demand for off-board facilities ie, lockers.  Some stations have space limitations where Caltrains wants to stack lockers.
8. DPT Report
1. Bicycle Program Manager's Monthly Report
2. Bike/Ped Safety Coordinator's Monthly Report
9. Education Subcommittee Report
1. Draft letter mailed to each member for review on Walk SF recommendations for SFCTA's Scope of Work for Downtown/SOMA Traffic Mitigation SAR.
2. Approved Traffic Enforcement in Golden Gate Park
3. Approved Bay Area Transportation and Land Use Coalition Platform
4. Approved Walk SF letter
5. Approved date and time for next Education Subcommittee meeting: 1660 Mission St rm 2001, Wednesday, May 12, 1999, 7PM.
10. Funding Subcommittee Report
1. Approved Bay Area Air Quality Management District- Transportation Fund for Clean Air - Regional Project Funding for bicycle stencils, bicycle racks, and Cross Over Drive- Fulton St bicycle path.
2. Approved date and time for next Funding Subcommittee meeting: 1660 Mission St rm 2001, Wednesday, May 12, 1999, 6PM.
11. New Business and Announcements:
1. Vacant environmental seat applications have been received
2. Many upcoming neighborhood hearings need bicycle representation
3. SF Bicycle Route Map is being finalized
4. Citizen Advisory Committee to the Transit Authority
5. Adam requested suggestions for new bicycle rack locations be forwarded to him
6. Duboce St, Buchanan St, and Market St intersection referred to PPL&D subcommittee
12. Approved Date and Time of next General BAC Meeting: May 19, 1999, 6PM
13. Meeting adjourned 8:10 PM
KNOW YOUR RIGHTS UNDER THE SUNSHINE ORDINANCE 
Chapter 67 of the San Francisco Administrative Code: Govement's duty is to serve the public, reaching its decisions in full view of the public.  Commissions, boards, councils, and other agencies of the City and County exist to conduct the people's business.  This ordinance assures that deliberations are conducted before the people and that City operationsare open to the people's review.  FOR MORE INFORMATION ON YOUR RIGHTS UNDER THE SUNSHINE ORDINANCE OR TO REPORT A VIOLATION OF THE ORDINANCE, CONTACT THE SUNSHINE ORDINANCE TASK FORCE AT 554-6083. 
